
Jed Margolin   1981 Empire Rd.     Reno, NV  89521-7430 

Phone: 775-847-7845  Email: jm@jmargolin.com  July 21, 2009 
 

 
Mr. Randolph Harris  

NASA Office of the General Counsel 

300 E St. SW 

Washington,  DC 20546 

Phone: (202) 358-2450 

Fax: (202) 358-2741 

Email: randolph.harris-1@nasa.gov 

 

 

Dear Mr. Harris. 

 

As per our conversation today please confirm that NASA refuses to waive legal service unless the Complaint 

and Summons is sent to NASA by Certified USPS mail, and will not waive legal service if it is sent by USPS 

Express Mail. 

 

As I explained during our conversation, I sent Acting Administrator Scolese a certified letter in April which 

USPS did not deliver, and which USPS could not find. Their explanation was that Certified Mail is only 

scanned into their tracking system when it is mailed and when it is delivered. If it is lost in transit it cannot 

be tracked. 

 

In addition, according to USPS, Certified Mail is sent to New Jersey to be irradiated (delaying delivery and 

increasing the chances of being lost) while Express Mail is not. 

  

As a result I do not consider Certified USPS mail to be a viable means of sending a Complaint and Summons 

to NASA. 

 

If NASA refuses to waive service by Express Mail my only option will be to use a Process Server. 

 

BTW, according to Rule 4 of the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure (December 1, 2008) it looks like I also 

have to serve: 

 

1. The Attorney General of the United States, Washington, DC; and 

 

2. The United States attorney for the district for the district where the action is brought. That would be 

The United States District Court, District of Nevada-Reno. 

 

If this is correct, please give me the name and address for the United States attorney for the District of 

Nevada-Reno. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

/Jed Margolin/ 

____________ 

 

Jed Margolin 

A59


